
RCW 28A.415.443  Definitions.  The definitions in this section 
apply throughout RCW 28A.345.115, 28A.345.120, 28A.410.265, 
28A.343.100, 28A.410.260, and 28A.415.445 unless the context clearly 
requires otherwise.

(1) "Cultural competency" includes knowledge of student cultural 
histories and contexts, as well as family norms and values in 
different cultures; knowledge and skills in accessing community 
resources and community and parent outreach; and skills in adapting 
instruction to students' experiences and identifying cultural contexts 
for individual students.

(2) "Diversity" describes the presence of similarities and 
differences within a given setting, collective, or group based on 
multiple factors including race and ethnicity, gender identity, sexual 
orientation, disability status, age, educational status, religion, 
geography, primary language, culture, and other characteristics and 
experiences.

(3) "Equity" includes developing, strengthening, and supporting 
procedural and outcome fairness in systems, procedures, and resource 
distribution mechanisms to create equitable opportunities for all 
individuals. The term also includes eliminating barriers that prevent 
the full participation of individuals and groups.

(4) "Inclusion" describes intentional efforts and consistent sets 
of actions to create and sustain a sense of respect, belonging, 
safety, and attention to individual needs and backgrounds that ensure 
the full access to engagement and participation in available 
activities and opportunities.  [2021 c 197 § 2.]

Finding—Intent—2021 c 197: "(1) The legislature finds that state 
resources have been invested to: (a) Identify model standards for 
cultural competency; (b) incorporate these cultural competency 
standards into both the standards for effective teaching and the 
standards of practice for paraeducators; (c) develop cultural 
competency training programs for school district staff from 
paraeducators to administrators; and (d) develop a plan for the 
creation and delivery of cultural competency training for school board 
directors and superintendents.

(2) The legislature plans to continue the important work of 
dismantling institutional racism in public schools and recognizes the 
importance of increasing equity, diversity, inclusion, antiracism, and 
cultural competency training throughout the entire public school 
system by providing training programs for classified staff, 
certificated instructional staff, certificated administrative staff, 
superintendents, and school directors that will be provided in an 
ongoing manner." [2021 c 197 § 1.]
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